
 
 

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
 
To:​ ​ Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
From:​ ​ Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
 
Date:​ ​ May 6, 2025 
 
Subject:​ R-24-25: Confirmation of Human Resources and Integrated Technology Solutions 

Directors 
 

 
 
Purpose of legislation 
The purpose of this legislation is to confirm the appointment of Patricia Hopkins as Director of 
Human Resources and Brian Paquin as Director of Integrated Technology Solutions; and 
consent to compensate the directors. 
 
Impact of legislation on operations 
Mr. Paquin and Ms. Hopkins already lead these organizations, as noted in the legislation.  
Re-confirming them in these roles will allow normal operations to continue uninterrupted. 
 
 
Prepared by Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
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